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Communication about concerns If you have concerns with an SD8 process or decision, check out the following 
(https://www.sd8.bc.ca/parents-students/communication) to see proper channels to address the situation 
and resolve the concern. Your principal can help with any situation! 

French Immersion Registration for 24/25 The district held their annual French Immersion Parent Information 
Night on January 4.  A recording of the Zoom session will be posted on the SD8 website shortly.  Registration 
for grade 5 students wishing to enrol in grade 6 French Immersion for 24/25 is now open until March 1, 2024.  
See this link for more information: French Immersion Registration Now Open! | SD8 Kootenay Lake 

Term Two LLEs started Students are settling into their new LLEs which started on January 3.  Some of the new 
LLEs are model-building, bike lab and archery.  Some limited changes are possible for students by seeing Ms. 
Mather by Friday, January 12. 

Ski Days for Students We have three ski days lined up for each grade at Trafalgar.  Grade 6 will take to 
Whitewater on January 8, 22 and 29, grade 7 on Feb 5, 12 and 26, grade 8 on January 9, 16, and 23, grade 9 on 
January 11, 18 and 25.  Lessons for school groups are mandatory even for the most accomplished skiers and 
snowboarders.  We encourage families to participate with the school instead of sending their child up to the 
hill on those days to ski with their friends but not be supervised by the school.  It puts the school in a tough 
situation. 

Fancy Shawls Inspired by Trafalgar's own Nikita Shlakoff and Destiny Levesque (also her sister Cheyenne, now 
at LVR), many indigenous Trafalgar students excitedly asked, "Can I make regalia?  Can we dance, too?".  With 
the guidance and wisdom of Elder Donna Wright and the helpful hands and sewing experience of moms and 
aunties, a group of 15 students and community knowledge keepers are making their first piece of regalia, a 
Fancy Shawl.  We will learn the dance steps when we are completed and do our first dance in the spring at the 
Creston Powwow.  As Donna reminds us each time we gather, "This is about relationships.  This is about our 
group and the process we go through together, and we can teach the next group what we learn." 

AbEd Field trips We will have winter survival skills and snowshoeing in February, and we are also preparing for 
our ABED Community Winter Feast made by ABED students coming up in February moose stew, rosehip tea, 
and more. 

Important Dates Coming Up: 

Jan 8, 22 and 29 Grade 6 Ski days 
Feb 5, 12 and 26 Grade 7 Ski days 
Jan 9, 16, and 23 Grade 8 Ski days 
Jan 11, 18 and 25 Grade 9 Ski days 
Jan 15 SD8 Pro-D Day 
Feb 16 SD8 Pro-D Day 
Feb 19 Family Day, no school 
Mar 15ish Next Learning Update (report card) home 
 


